
From: FONOM Office/ Bureau de FONOM
Subject: Keeping Energy Costs Down Act
Date: May 22, 2024 9:49:23 AM
Attachments: Phase Two Letter of Comment - EB-2024-0111 .pdf

Good Morning                   Please share with Council and Senior Management

Attached is the draft letter of comment, a document of significant importance that the
FONOM Executive urges the Council to consider adopting.

 

The letter includes themes of access to affordable energy, the importance of affordable energy
for growth, and a measured energy transition – similar to the themes that Enbridge brought
forward for Phase One and in deputations from various municipal perspectives for
the Keeping Energy Costs Down Act. Our suggestion to municipalities is to provide a
comment letter so the critical issues are included on the record and in your impactful voice.

 

Allow me to guide you through the process of submitting a Letter of Comment to the OEB.
The attached PDF of the Procedural Order provides detailed instructions.

PO 1_EGI_Rebasing_Phase 2_20240426.PDF

Here are a few critical points for submitting a letter:

• Please quote file number, EB-2024-0111 for all materials filed and submit them in
searchable/unrestricted PDF format with a digital signature through the OEB’s online filing
portal.

• Filings should clearly state the sender’s name, postal address, telephone number and e-mail
address.

If you have any follow-up questions, please contact Kristen at 807-252-
8417 or Kristen.Oliver@enbridge.com, and she will respond as soon as possible.

 

Thank you again for your time and for bringing this to your Council.

Please let me know if you wish me to send you a WORD version of the Letter. 

Talk soon, Mac.

mailto:fonom.info@gmail.com
tel:807-252-8417
tel:807-252-8417
mailto:Kristen.Oliver@enbridge.com



[Add your letterhead] 


Ontario Energy Board           


2300 Yonge Street, 27th floor           


P.O. Box 2319           


Toronto, ON M4P 1E4 


Sent via email to: Registrar@oeb.ca 


 


OEB registrar  


Re: Securing access to natural gas for Ontario’s future  
 
On behalf of [insert association name], I am submitting a letter of comment on Enbridge Gas 


Inc.’s Rate Rebasing Application Phase 2 (EB-2024-0111). 


[Insert association name] applauds the work the Government of Ontario has done to continue to 


advance access to affordable energy and propel economic growth, including the Natural Gas 


Expansion Program and the Keeping Energy Costs Down Act. 


[Insert association name] supports a measured approach to Ontario’s energy transition; one that 


leverages existing natural gas infrastructure and invests in lower-carbon alternatives such as 


renewable natural gas and hydrogen – in addition to building incremental electricity supply. 


An integrated approach to Ontario’s energy transition, where pipes and wires work together, will 


ensure Ontario maintains an energy system that is resilient and cost-effective while supporting 


the province’s decarbonization efforts. 


[Insert association name] recognizes that growing communities and new developments have 


growing energy needs, to support housing developments, new businesses, community centres, 


hospitals, schools, greenhouses, grain dryers and industrial parks – and all Ontarians benefit 


from this growth.  


Municipalities are planning for immense future growth and need assurance that affordable, 


resilient natural gas will be available to support economic and community development – this 


energy certainty is crucial, as is preserving customer choice. 


Natural gas meets 40 percent of Ontario’s energy needs, plays a critical role in Ontario's energy 


evolution, and supports the reliability of Ontario’s electricity system. We would like to ensure that 


hearings like this represent municipal voices and priorities like our own on the need for natural 


gas and natural gas infrastructure to support the province’s diversified energy mix.  


 


Best regards, 


Name 


CC: Hon. Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario 
Hon. Todd Smith, the Minister of Energy 
President of AMO, Colin Best 
municipalaffairs@enbridge.com. 
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Mac Bain
Executive Director 
The Federation of Northern Ontario Municipalities 
615 Hardy Street    North Bay, ON, P1B 8S2  
Ph. 705-498-9510


